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Dear Sir/Madam
 
RE: ISLAND PLAN STRATEGY (IPS) REGULATION 19 REPRESENTATION – Land on South Side of
Bouldnor Road (A3054), Yarmouth
 
I am emailing you:
 
To make representations on Policies in  the Regulation 19 Island Plan Strategy (IPS) consultation
and to ask that you consider including the land detailed on the enclosed form as a housing
allocation in the IPS.
 
This land is owned jointly by myself and my sister. We are willing landowners and would like to
promote this land for residential development and would like the land to be an allocated site in
the emerging IPS.  We are sure that you will agree the need for the IPS to be ‘forward looking’
plan meeting the goals set out in paragraphs 15 & 16 of the NPPF.
 
The Reg 19 version of the IPS includes plans to deliver only 453 dwellings per annum. You will be
aware that this is significantly below the current Standard Method of 703 dwellings per annum
required for the Isle of Wight and even further below the Proposed Method of  1104 dwellings
per annum - an uplift of 499 dwellings per annum from the Reg 19 numbers. There are simply
too few allocated sites within the Reg 19 version of the IPS to deliver increased housing
numbers.
 
If the Isle of Wight is to deliver more housing numbers for the duration of the IPS then it is a
simple fact that more sites will be required and I suggest that my site is in a sustainable location
given it’s proximity to Yarmouth (within 10 minutes’ walk) and its location on a major and
frequent bus route.
 
The housing numbers contained in The Reg 19 version of the IPS are dependent upon the
delivery of the large scale sites on Cowes waterfront, Camp Hill and Newport Harbour. These are
all highly questionable in terms of deliverability due to economic viability and other factors. If, as
seems likely, these sites do not deliver the large numbers of units that the IPS requires them to
do then even more allocated sites will be needed.
 
Given all of the above and the simple need for more sites in sustainable locations I would like to
submit this site for consideration for housing allocation in order to assist in helping the Isle of
Wight Council achieve the necessary housing numbers during the life of the IPS. The Island will
need a mixture of large sites and smaller sites such as this if it is to deliver the requisite housing
numbers.  There are only a finite number of developers who will build on the Island at any one



time.  Smaller sites such as this will appeal to smaller-sized independent developers and self-
builders who are simply not able to take on the larger sites.  As part of a good mix, these smaller
sites are likely to deliver housing numbers more immediately than the larger more contentious
sites.
 
The enclosed form and attached plan are taken from an earlier ‘call for sites’ but provide the
necessary information for the land to be assessed for inclusion as an allocated site for residential
development.
 
Yours sincerely
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